June 15, 1933. R oy A. Gibson, Esq., Assistant Deputy Minister, Department of the Interior, Ottawa, Ont. Dear Sir, Let me acknowledge your letter of the 10th of June in which you tell me of the arrangements made with the Hudson's Bay Company for Dr. Ivan W. Parnell of our Institute of Parasitology to join the Eastern Arctic Expedition this summer. McGill University is indeed grateful for the co-operation of the Department of the Interior in our study of parasitology problems, and I am quite sure that such co-operation cannot fail to result in a contribution which will extend considerably the economic resources of northern Canada. I feel that Dr. Parnell will be working not only in the interests of the Institute of Parasitology but that his presence on the Expedition will help to further the objects of the Department of the Interior. Yours faithfully, Principal